
14th November 2014 
 

I write following your FOI request dated 22 October 2014 in which you request; 
  

Please disclose the following under the FOI act.  
1)      How much has the Police and Crime Commissioner of Cleveland Police paid for maintenance at The Cleveland and Durham Police Tactical 

Training Centre under the PFI contract for each of the following financial years? 
       a)       2012/2013 
      b)       2013/2014 
  
Please provide this information in the form of itemised details for each of the above financial years listing the nature of the work done and the 
amount charged to the forces in each instance. 

 
This request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

 
I understand that you have also sent this request to Cleveland Police and Durham Constabulary and that on both 

occasions they have transferred this request to me as the correct person to respond, as Cleveland is the contract 
administrator for the PFI agreement regarding your query. 

 

Regarding your request I can now inform you that I have completed my enquiries and that my reply on behalf of the 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland is as follows. 

 
I can confirm that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland does not hold the recorded 

information you seek. 

 
In refusing your request I am obliged under s16 of the Act to provide advice and assistance to you to try and help you 

find the information you seek. 
 

To that end, I can advise you that as you correctly inform, the Police & Crime Commissioner (previously Cleveland 

Police Authority) has entered into a PFI agreement from 2001 – 2026 with John Laing.  It is John Laing who will hold 
the information you seek.  The address for the Centre and therefore a contact for John Laing is, C+DTTC , Urlay Nook 

Road, Urlay Nook, Stockton on Tees. TS16 0QB. 
 

I can confirm that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland has a complaints procedure. 
 

If you are unhappy with the way your request for information has been handled, you can request a review by writing 

to:  
 

Mr Len Miller 
Solicitor 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland 

Police Headquarters 
Ladgate Lane 

Middlesbrough 
TS8 9EH 

 
or you can follow the complaints procedure found on our website at: 

 

www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk 
 

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information 
Commissioner at:  

 

The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.  
 

Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 Website: www.ico.gov.uk 
 

There is no charge for making an appeal.  

 
John Bage 

Office Manager 

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/

